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Dear Community,

As we continue through the month of  May, we find ourselves surrounded by 
the ever changing colours of  our trees, the coolness of  the evenings, the 
warmth of  the days and two significant celebrations that resonate deeply 
with love and devotion: Mother's Day and the Month of  Mary.

Last Sunday we celebrated Mother's Day. This day serves as an important 
reminder of  the immeasurable impact of  maternal love. It's a time to honour 
the women who have shaped our lives with their unwavering support, 
boundless affection, and endless sacrifices. Whether it's our mother, 
grandmothers, aunts, or other important women in our lives, their love 
forms the cornerstone of  our existence.

Last Friday was an opportunity to come together and celebrate these 
wonderful women in our lives. It was great to see so many mothers, 
grandmothers, aunts or other significant women come together and 
celebrate such an important occasion. It was a great event which highlights 
the wonderful community we have here at St Mary Mackillop Primary 
School.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff  who helped set up 
the hall and who came early on Friday morning to make sure the event ran 
smoothly, serving over nearly 300 breakfasts to those that were here. I would 
also like to thank Kellie for all her preparation and organisation in making 
sure everything was ready and set to go. 
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May holds a special significance for Catholics around the world as it is 
dedicated to honouring the Blessed Virgin Mary. Throughout this 
month, we as Catholics engage in various devotions and prayers, to 
express our love and devotion for the Mother of  Jesus.

Mary, often referred to as the Queen of  Heaven, embodies qualities of  
compassion, grace, and strength. Her unconditional love for humanity 
and unwavering faith in God serve as an inspiration to millions. As we 
journey through the Month of  Mary, let us reflect on her virtues and 
strive to emulate her profound love and devotion in our own lives.

At Monday morning’s assembly the Year 2 students lead us in prayer. 
Every prayer ended with ‘Give us the power!’ The message was that 
each and every one of  us has the power to be kind, brave, respectful 
and responsible towards one another. This was a great reminder that 
we need to look after one another and treat each other the way we 
would like to be treated.

Have a great weekend everyone. 

As Mary MacKillop said on this day in 1847;

“Trust in God.”

Anthony D’Amico

Principal

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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REMINDERS

• The School opens at 8.30am and children can enter the classroom at 

8.50am. Please do not drop children off prior to 8.30am. If you need to 

bring your child to school before 8.30am please book them into the before 

school hours program.

• If your child needs to bring a mobile phone to school it must be handed 

into the teacher in the morning where it will be stored in a secured 

location and returned to them in the afternoon. Please refer to the Mobile 

phone policy on the following pages.

• The basketball court is used as a carpark in the morning and afternoon. 

The safety of our children is of utmost importance and therefore I ask that 

you take extra care when driving in the carpark areas, The speed limit is 

5km per hour and there is to be no double parking at all. Thank you for 

taking the safety of our children seriously. 

CHANGES TO NOTE

• As there is no supervision on the playground area in the morning, 

the playground is out of bounds and children are not to play on 

the playground before school.

• The front drive through area between the Church and the School 

operates as a drive through zone only before school.

• Due to a few near misses, those who wish to park and bring

their child into class must use the back car park area.

There is now no parental parking in bays outside the front of 

the Church.
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PrinciPal’s awards
SRC MEETING

On Monday the 13th of May we had an SRC meeting with Ms. Monaghan and 

Ms. Lind. We discussed good things that are happening at this school, 

improving the school and updates that are in the school.

Some of the good things that are happening at this school are…

• Garden club

• New turf ground

• Mother’s Day breakfast (the waffles were great!)

• Mother’s Day stall

• New Building (Tenison Woods Building)

• Hope in a suitcase

Some suggestions for improvement are…

• Swings

• Blue friendship benches

• Possible special food days like hotdog or pie day

• Opportunities to play in the hall at break time

• The maintenance man got into surgery and the basketball rings are going 

to take longer than expected

• Higher fences or nets to stop the balls from going over

What’s coming up

• Crazy hair/hat day Thursday the 27th of June to raise money for the 

homeless. The fundraiser for this term is Backpack Bed for the Homeless 

on crazy hair/hat day. On that day you can you please bring a $2 

donation!

Shaleni, Claire and Emily Year 6 SRC reps
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School Attendance

I would like to reinforce the importance of students attending school and 

being present and ready to learn by 9.00am every day.  Classes begin at 

9.00am so we can maximise the learning time the students have at school.

When students arrive late, they miss the important whole class instruction 

period and are therefore missing key concepts, modelling and information 

that is vital to their learning.

Please note that if your child/ren are late (after 9.10am), they must come to 

the office to be signed in late.  Parents are not to accompany them straight to 

their classroom.

I also understand that there are times when early departures cannot be 

avoided.  In these cases, I would appreciate if you could pick your child/ren up 

at either 11.00am-start of lunch break, 11.45am-end of lunch break, 1.40pm-

start of second break or 2.20pm-end of second break as picking up during 

class times disrupts the lesson and the other children in the class.

Due to the busy nature of the office and classroom in the afternoon, we 

cannot call children out of class between 3pm – 3.15pm (unless it is an 

emergency). Please try and collect your children in the hours listed above if 

they must leave early.

Thank you.
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Upcoming Events 2024  

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Monday 20 May and Friday 24 May

Teeth on Wheels

Monday 27 May

Communion Family Faith Night @ 7pm

Saturday 15 June

Year 3 Communion @10.30am and 12.30pm

Friday 28 June

Last day of Term 2

Students finish @ 1.00pm
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2024 Term Dates

Term 1: 31 January-28 March 2024

(Good Friday 29 March-Easter Monday 01 April)

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Term 3: 15 July-20 September

Term 4: 7 October-17 December

(Year 6 finish Friday 13 December)


